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Educator Equity 
Act Scholarship 

Programs

Regional Educator 
Networks

Grow Your Own 
Educator 

Partnerships

Tribal Nations 
Educator 

Collaborative

Since 2017, there have been 

many successes, but 

implementation of the EAC as an 

intergovernmental entity has 

been challenging due to 

administrative processes that 

require significant resources to 

maintain. 

HB 3041: Successes & Challenges Since 2017



HB 3041: Intergovernmental Agreement

For four years the IGA has needed to be updated 
every time there is a change to state agency, ESD, 

or SD membership and/or new legislation … 
Administrative gridlock …

An Intergovernmental agreement (IGA) is a legal 
agreement between local and state government 
bodies to work cooperatively or create an 
intergovernmental entity (ORS 190.110). 

The EAC is created under an IGA between 4 state 
agencies, a school district, and an education 
service district. 

The IGA requires regular updating as state 
statutes and membership change. 



HB 3041: Changing an IGA Takes 7+ Steps

Change to 
statute, rules, 
membership 
or procedure

1. State 
attorneys and 

staff draft 
revisions to 

IGA

3. State and local 
education agency 

leadership and 
attorneys review, 
provide feedback

4. State and 
local education 

agencies’ 
executive 

leaders sign the 
IGA

2. Council 
provides input 

to IGA changes

5. Council 
Subcommittee 

develops/ 
revises Policies 
& Procedures 

manual

7. Revised IGA 
and Manual 

guides Council 
and staff 

operations

6. Council 
reviews and 

adopts 
revisions to 

Manual

SINCE 2019 THERE HAVE BEEN:
5 State Statute Changes

4 ESD and SD Membership Changes
3 State Agency Membership Changes

Example: 2021 (HB 2166), 2022, 2023



HB 3041: Creates a NEW Administrative Process

CHANGES
 to statue or rules

COUNCIL
and/or staff 

IDENTIFY NEEDED 
CHANGES

COUNCIL VOTES 
to adopt changes to 

Charter

Continues to allow: Complex partnerships - Prioritizes Educators - Prevents a top down system

If we remove the IGA, the Council could use a new process called a Board Charter to determine its 
procedures. A charter is a written policy document prepared by a board and ideally reviewed and 
updated annually. It sets out the roles and responsibilities of the board members, chair, and other 
key roles to ensure clarity and alignment. The process would include:

COUNCIL
SUBCOMMITTEE 
with staff support 

EVALUATE 
SUGGESTED 

CHANGES

Revised Charter 
guides Council 

and staff 
operations

Changes to membership would no longer require 
changes to the governing documents of the Council



Current Statute Legislative Concept (Revised Statute)

(2)(a) The Educator Advancement Council 
shall be established and function under an 
intergovernmental agreement, pursuant to 
ORS 190.003 to 190.130, between state 
agencies and one or more school districts 
and education service districts. 

(2)(a) The Educator Advancement Council is 
established for the purpose of…

Legislative Concept 539 removes use of an intergovernmental agreement (IGA) and instead establishes the Council 
in state statute, maintaining its existing purpose and authority.
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Dr. Karen Pérez

Executive Director

Karen.perez@ode.oregon.gov


